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SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT
INSIDE INFORMATION

POSSIBLE DELAY IN PUBLICATION OF 2024 ANNUAL RESULTS

Reference is made to the announcement (the “Announcement”) made by the board (the “Board”) 
of the directors (the “Directors”) of SPT Energy Group Inc. (the “Company”, together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) dated 18 March 2025 in relation to, among others, the delay in 
publication of the 2024 Annual Results. Unless the context otherwise requires, capitalised terms 
used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as defined in the Announcement.

POSSIBLE DELAY IN PUBLICATION OF THE 2024 ANNUAL RESULTS

The Company wishes to provide additional information about the reasons for the possible delay in 
publication of the 2024 Annual Results as follows.

The Company and the Auditor require additional time to complete the audit process as there are 
outstanding matters relating to provision of certain updated information related to the financial 
statements supporting documents for certain revenue recognition, assessment on expected credit 
loss on trade receivables, supporting documents for certain payment of expenses and other 
receivables, assessment on going concern, calculation schedules on taxation and assessment on 
long-term assets’ impairment.

Further announcement(s) will be made by the Company as and when appropriate in accordance 
with the Listing Rules.

The Shareholders and potential investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in 
the securities of the Company.
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